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18 March 2016 
 
Ms Julia Agostino  
Committee Secretary  
Senate Standing Committee on Education and Employment  
PO Box 6100  
Parliament House  
CANBERRA  ACT  2600  

 
 
Dear Ms Agostino,  
 
On 12 February 2016, Fair Work Building and Construction (FWBC) appeared before the 
Senate Standing Committee on Education and Employment for the Additional Estimates 
hearing.  
 
During this hearing, I advised the Committee that DBM Independent Consultants had 
done work for Centrelink, the Department of Defence and the Department of Human 
Services.   
 
It has since been brought to my attention that I had inadvertently provided the Committee 
with incorrect information.   I wish to inform the Committee that David Madden/DBM 
Independent Consultants have undertaken work for a number of Government agencies 
including:  
 

 NSW Department of Juvenile 
Justice 

 NSW Department of Education and 
Training 

 NSW Ambulance Service   

 NSW Fire Brigade 

 NSW Department of Department of 
Ageing Disability and Homecare 

 NSW Department of Commerce 

 NSW Department of Environment 
and Conservation 

 WorkCover NSW 

 Sydney City Council 

 NSW Department of Fair Trading  

 NSW Department of Aboriginal 
Affairs 

 NSW Department of Community 
Services 

 NSW Department of Housing 

 NSW Ministry of Transport 

 NSW Department of Arts, Sport and 
Recreation 

 Roads and Maritime Services 

 Office of the Director of Public 
Prosecutions, NSW

 
I apologise to the Committee for any inconvenience caused.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Nigel Hadgkiss  
Director   
Fair Work Building & Construction 


